Oct. 8 Research Rider Meeting Minutes
On October 8, 2009 at 1210 pm local a meeting of the Research Riders Riding Group was convened with six members and one guest.  Patrick Keller led the meeting in the 1st floor conference room of Bldg 71.  The minutes are as follows:

OLD BUSINESS


Picnic Review- A recap of events regarding this year’s picnic was given by Patrick. Greg mentioned other than the shortness of tea Cooper’s did a fine job of catering the BBQ/Picnic.  

Additionally a recap of the ride accompanying the picnic was given by James and all agreed he did a fine job of planning and executing the ride.  All personnel agreed it was a good time and should be duplicated in the future.

October 17, 2009 – It was noted that Bob will be returning from Beijing and would like to see if he could get in on a ride during the weekend of the 17/18.  James noted that Steve had sent an email to indicate he will put together a breakfast ride, perhaps longer if possible to accommodate Bob’s request.  Should the 17th ride turn into just a breakfast ride, Patrick offered to put a longer ride together for October 24, 2009 that might include Luckenbach to hang out at the Harvest Festival Classic M/C rally.  This information should be confirmed by Steve to allow individuals to make plans for the breakfast ride as soon as possible.
Public Relations Chair – It was noted that Mark as the acting public relations chair has been doing a fine job. Six of the seven people attending the meeting agreed they had never been so informed with regard to external clubs and their agendas.

Patriot Guard –  It was noted that Mark and Steve attended a meeting with the Patriot Guard.  The six members present speculated as to the content of the meeting and concluded that the Patriot Guard performed a viable service for our fallen brethren returning from combat.  Individuals are encouraged to support the Patriot Guard when possible. All hands are looking forward to a more in-depth presentation when Steve or Mark is available.

Wurstfest Club Ride –  It was noted the Wurstfest was rapidly approach (usually the first or second week in Nov) and Chuck was potentially putting some type of ride together to accommodate a group heading up there.

Co-Chaplains – Congratulations are in order – for the first time co-chaplains were appointed by Scott.  Don and Milt were congratulated for each of their appointments as chaplains for the Research Rider Ridding Club.

NEW BUSINESS


Christmas Dinner – A discussion took place regarding the upcoming holiday dinner and potential location for the annual dinner.  Dennis mentioned he was quite taken by last years Spaghetti Warehouse dinner and requested a follow up this year at the same location.  Other potential locations were also discussed including Steve’s house, Steve’s patio, and Steve’s office space.  Suggestions at the up coming meeting are requested.

Web Site –  It was noted that Joe will be porting our current site from Yahoo to Godaddy.  Please be patient while Joe makes the changes to our site. While porting the site Joe will also update the data and make changes as necessary to reflect the new officers and agendas.  
New Members –  Cynthia Montgomery attended the meeting and expressed her interest in the Research Rides.  A brief of our activities was give by all personnel and she was encouraged to join.  On a side note after she had sent an email to Art requesting additional information on the club (sent last month), Cynthia had an accident and as a result is currently looking for a new bike.  Cynthia appears none the worse for the wear although she did give a short overview of her bike accident.
New Yamaha Store –  A new Yamaha store called Kent Powersports has opened off IH-35(15664) in Selma.  The store will be hosting a Victory Test drive day on the weekend of October 23rd and 24th.  The phone number for the store is (210) 655-2625.  If you want to test drive a Victory now is the time.

Greg motioned to end the meeting at 1250 pm and it was seconded by Don.  All agreed and there were no opposed.  A special thanks to Denis for supplying the pen, without which a recording of the minutes would not have been possible.
Patrick A. Keller, acting

